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The meeting began at 3:04 p.m.

The minutes of December 14, 2011 were approved.

Staff Parking Times

The Parking Committee members reviewed the suggestions sent by email to Chief Mike Trevis.

The police department has increased enforcement of the parking lots to ensure that students were not parked in staff stalls waiting until 6 p.m. when it reverts to student parking. The police department has not noticed an increase in complaints by staff or faculty.
The committee members discussed whether to leave the staff parking times as is from 6 a.m. to 6 p.m. or to change the times on the signs. Another suggestion discussed was to have certain stalls as staff only which would require putting up signs in each individual stall.

The committee recommended to keep the signs as is from 6 a.m. to 6 p.m. coupled with extra enforcement by the police department.

Volunteer Parking
On the Parking Permit Request form and Parking Permit Guidelines there is a section for volunteers.  Not all divisions knew they needed to fill out the permit request form for volunteers.  The volunteers were paying for their own daily permits.  The request form and guidelines are from 2009.  Human Resources asked to have the form and guidelines reviewed for any amendments.  The committee members will look it over for discussion at the next meeting.
Roundtable
Dal Toruno – At the last meeting, an issue was brought up with the Rideshare stalls being empty and whether they should be moved to a different location.  The AQMD randomly checks for compliance and there are heavy fines for the campus if not in compliance. It was recommended to keep the stalls in their current location to be in compliance with AQMD and which would also encourage more people to participate.  There has been an increase in people enrolling in the program. 

Brooke Matson – Some members of the student government are still being ticketed for parking in the staff stalls that were assigned to them.  If it happens again, they should contact Parking Services with the ticket number, the lot they were in and who got the ticket.  The police department will re-inform and if needed retrain the cadets on what to look for.
Nina Velasquez – She had noticed numerous skateboarders and bikers on campus.  The police department has increased enforcement.  They are not handing out any more warnings and are citing violators.  Forty more signs were purchased and are highly visible around campus.  The police department has seen improvement and more people are complying.  

A staff member needed a temporary permit because they had forgotten their permit in their other car that was being repaired. The person came to the police department for a temporary permit and was told that they would have to come in every day for a new temporary permit if it was still needed.  Is it possible to have a temporary permit for multiple days? They can ask for a permit for a date range of a couple of days but any longer would not be possible.
The meeting ended at 3:38 p.m.


